
UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP POLICE 

 
WEEKLY BULLETIN 

 

For the week ending on November 9, 2017 
  

Upper Merion Police Officers responded to 546 calls for service including 35 automobile 
crashes, 12 Retail Thefts, 9 domestics, 11 disabled vehicles, 8 meet complainants and 54 alarms.  

Some notable incidents from the same are detailed below: 
 

MALL AND VICINITY 
CCCF 

Primark 160 North Gulph Road – occurred on 10/21/17 and 10/26/17  

A female customer successfully passed counterfeit $100.00 bills. 

 
 

AREA NORTH OF ROUTE 202 AND WEST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

 

Criminal Mischief 

100 block of Crossfield Road – occurred 11/7/17 at 0001 hours  

UMPD and the fire department were dispatched for a vehicle fire in the driveway. On arrival 
they found vehicle that had a window smashed out, the back seat was filled with leaves and set 
on fire. A second vehicle was wrapped in plastic wrap. Both vehicles were egged and spray 
painted with profanities.  
 

Post Office Annex 190 Town Center Road – occurred between 10/26/17 and 11/2/17  

The person checking the property found a landscaping stone was thrown through a window. He 
also found two six packs of beer and a cell phone at the loading dock.  

 
 

AREA EAST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Criminal Mischief 

600 block of Jefferson Street – occurred 11/2/17 between 1955 and 2006 hours  

Unknown actor hit the residence with two paintballs. There was no damage and it was cleaned 
off. 



 

 
GULPH MILLS AND VICINITY 

 

Criminal Mischief 

Whitegate Park 100 Quisset Lane – occurred between 10/31/17 and 11/1/17 at 0809 hrs. 

An unknown subject knocked six section of wooden fencing out of place and attempted a 7th 
section by the tennis courts. 
 

Theft from Motor Vehicle 

300 block of Tory Turn – occurred between 11/5/17 and 11/6/17  

The resident left their vehicle unlocked and returned to find a door open and their wallet was 
missing.  
 

100 block of West Matsonford Road – occurred between 11/5/17 and 11/7/17  

Resident had two vehicles parked unlocked in the driveway. Both vehicles were rummaged 
through, but nothing was missing. 
 

Theft Report 

Doubletree Hotel 301 West DeKalb Pike – occurred 11/3/17 at 0900 hours  

A male went to the hotel with the intention of using the bathroom, but stated there were too 
many people in the lobby. He then discovered a key card on a table and picked it up. He went to 
the 6th floor and started trying doors when staff saw him and called the manager. The male was 
found in room 652 and was charged with theft of services.  


